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Dated: January 6, 2004.
Robert C. Bonner,

Commissioner, Customs and Border
Protection.

[FR Doc. 04—426 Filed 1-8—04; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 4820-02—P

DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND
URBAN DEVELOPMENT

[Docket No. FR—4901-N-02]

Federal Property Suitable as Facilities
To Assist the Homeless

AGENCY: Office of the Assistant
Secretary for Community Planning and
Development, HUD.

ACTION: Notice.

SUMMARY: This Notice identifies
unutilized, underutilized, excess, and
surplus Federal property reviewed by
HUD for suitability for possible use to
assist the homeless.

EFFECTIVE DATE: January 9, 2004.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:
Mark Johnston, Department of Housing
and Urban Development, Room 7262,
451 Seventh Street SW., Washington,
DC 20410; telephone (202) 708—-1234;
TTY number for the hearing- and
speech-impaired (202) 708-2565, (these
telephone numbers are not toll-free), or
call the toll-free Title V information line
at 1-800-927-7588.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: In
accordance with the December 12, 1988
court order in National Coalition for the

Homeless v. Veterans Administration,
No. 88-2503-0G (D.D.C.), HUD
publishes a Notice, on a weekly basis,
identifying unutilized, underutilized,
excess and surplus Federal buildings
and real property that HUD has
reviewed for suitability for use to assist
the homeless. Today’s Notice is for the
purpose of announcing that no
additional properties have been
determined suitable or unsuitable this
week.

Dated: December 30, 2003.
John D. Garrity,

Director, Office of Special Needs Assistance
Programs.

[FR Doc. 04—234 Filed 1-8—04; 8:45 am|
BILLING CODE 4210-29-M

DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR
Fish and Wildlife Service

Information Collection Submitted to
the Office of Management and Budget
(OMB) for Approval Under the
Paperwork Reduction Act; Federal Aid
Grant Application Booklet

AGENCY: Fish and Wildlife Service,
Interior.

ACTION: Notice; request for comments.

SUMMARY: The U.S. Fish and Wildlife
Service (We) has submitted the
collection of information listed below to
OMB for approval under the provisions
of the Paperwork Reduction Act. If you

wish to obtain copies of the proposed
information collection requirement,
related forms, or explanatory material,
contact the Service Information
Collection Clearance Officer at the
address listed below.

DATES: You must submit comments by
February 9, 2004.

ADDRESSES: Submit your comments on
this information collection renewal to
the Desk Officer for the Department of
the Interior at OMB-OIRA via facsimile
or e-mail using the following fax
number or e-mail address: (202) 395—
6566 (fax);
OIRA_DOCKET@omb.eop.gov (e-mail).
Please provide a copy of your comments
to the Fish and Wildlife Service’s
Information Collection Clearance
Officer, 4401 N. Fairfax Dr., MS 222
ARLSQ, Arlington, VA 22203; (703)
358-2269 (fax); or
anissa_craghead@fws.gov (e-mail).

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: To
request a copy of the information
collection request, explanatory
information, or related forms, contact
Anissa Craghead at (703) 358—2445, or
electronically to
anissa_craghead@fws.gov.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The Office
of Management and Budget (OMB)
regulations at 5 CFR 1320, which
implement provisions of the Paperwork
Reduction Act of 1995 (44 U.S.C. 3501
et seq.), require that interested members
of the public and affected agencies have
an opportunity to comment on
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